
  

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

                                 November 2022 
 
                                        Greetings in the lovely name of Jesus! It is hard to believe that we are already coming to  
                                 the close of yet another year. This will be our last prayer letter for 2022. As we ponder the 
                                 current season that we know as Thanksgiving, it is only fitting that we would reflect here  
                                 and do just that GIVE THANKS!! “Giving thanks always for all things unto God and the  
                                 Father in the name of our Lord Jesus Christ;” (Eph. 5:20)  
 
                                   We are thankful that we just celebrated 3 years at Harvest Baptist Church in Allen, TX! We  
                                  had a great time of rejoicing as we hosted a special meeting during this past weekend. The 
                                  wonderful singing by The Wolfram & Shiflett Families, as well as the tremendous FERVENT 
                                  BIBLE PREACHING by Pastor Stacey Shiflett were a HUGE blessing. We are so very thankful 
                                  for the willingness of these dear servants of the Lord to come and minister to a small  
                                  church plant. 
 
                                   We are thankful for the countless prayers that go up on our behalf. Many of you sacrifice  
                                  of your time to pray for us, you sacrifice of your talents to write and encourage us, and 
                                  many of you have and do sacrifice of your treasures (or even the lack thereof) to give to  
                                  our necessity regularly. There’s no possible way that we could ever adequately express 
                                  our humble and overwhelming gratitude for your love and kindness towards us.  
 
                                   We are thankful to our Heavenly Father that He has kept our precious daughter Hannah 
                                  alive and with us. There’s no human or logical explanation for how anyone could ever live 
                                  without food for as long as she has (which is very close to 18 months now). We’re thankful 
                                  that she has been a great example of true joy in suffering, because of her faith in the Lord. 
                                  We’re thankful that although, this waiting period is difficult and very painful physically for  
                                  Hannah and emotionally for all of us, that we know God knows when it will come to pass.    
                                  We’re thankful that we do have a surgeon, and that she and her team are working hard to 
                                  Get Hannah the life-saving help and surgery that she desperately needs in an urgent way. 
                                  We are even giving thanks to God in advance for the surgery, the outcome, the healing, all 
                                  of the finances that we will need, and most importantly for the GLORY that will go to GOD! 
 
                                   We are thankful for a loving Pastor who is our Man-of God, a caring home church, a great  
                                  group of supporting churches and individuals, a very helpful mission board, a lot of faithful 
                                  brothers and sisters in Christ that are co-laboring with us together for the cause of Christ!     
                                  We say all of this, just to say THANK YOU!!                  
                                  
                                                                                                                                                          
                                                                                                                                        In Christ, 
                                                                                                                                        The Leake Family 
                                                                                                                                         Mt. 9:38                               


